

Mr Trevor North Headteacher

T 01622 743549
F 01622 746214
W www.loose-primary.kent.sch.uk
E office@loose-primary.kent.sch.uk

30<sup>th</sup> March 2023

Dear Community,

As I enjoy the last few days of my role of Headteacher at my current school, I reflect back upon the wonderful relationships and community strength that we have built and am filled with excitement to meet a new community in just a few weeks.

It's been an absolute privilege getting to know the staff and meet some of the children over the last term and get myself as prepared as I can to start this journey with you.

Loose has a very unique feel about it. The environment, the building and the children are incredibly warm and welcoming. It is my intention to continue to nurture that warmth and continue to build upon the vision and ensure that potential really is limitless.

I truly believe that school should be fun, inspiring and meaningful. It should challenge academically and develop spiritually and give children the confidence in themselves to aim high for themselves and others. My aim is to ensure the children love coming to school and enjoy their lessons and reflect back on their time at Loose as the best time of their lives.

I will be highly visible around the school from the beginning of term; on the school gates, around the classrooms and rapidly getting to know as many of the community as I can. This will enable me to consider where the school is, and where the future lies.

I've been working alongside Mr Chatley and the trust board and can already see that they have an extremely strong vision for all children across the trust and I am truly privileged to be asked to take the community of Loose forward; together.

I'd like to thank Mrs Holman for all that she has done at Loose and take pride in filling her shoes (although they may be a bit small for me!). I'd also like to thank her for being available to me to get to understand the school before I start and, of course, I wish you all a wonderful Easter holiday.

A new journey and a new chapter will start in term five. Please do come and say hello. I'll be very interested to hear your thoughts, vision and dreams for Loose primary and the children, and in this way we can ensure that potential is limitless.

My warmest and deepest wishes,

Mr Trevor North

